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Mr. Chair,  
 
1.  I have the honor to deliver this statement on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda item 
141: Pattern of Conferences.  
 
2.  The Group wishes to thank H.E. Ambassador Alexander Marschik, Chair of the Committee on 
Conferences, and Mr. Abdallah Bachar Bong, Chair of the Advisory Committee for Administrative and 
Budgetary Questions (ACABQ), for introducing their respective reports. We also wish to thank the Under-
Secretary-General for General Assembly and Conference Management, Mr. Movses Abelian, for 
introducing the report of the Secretary-General.  
 
3.  The Group takes this opportunity to express its appreciation to Ambassador Marschik, for leading 
the works of the Committee on Conferences for 2021.  
 
4.  The Group of 77 and China would also like to express its gratitude to the staff of the Department 
of General Assembly and Conference Management for their continued efforts, alongside other key 
departments of the UN Secretariat, to assure the vitality of labors of the Organization, after two years facing 
the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
Mr. Chair,  
 
5.  The Group commends the Committee on Conferences for the work undertaken during its 
substantive session in 2021 and for the quality of its report. This report and the proposed draft resolution 
will serve as a good framework for the consideration of this item.  
 
6.  The Group recognizes the initiatives implemented during this last year to adapt our work to the new 
circumstances imposed by the current sanitary situation, allowing the Organization to fulfill its mandates 
in such challenging times. While acknowledging the usefulness of the digital tools employed until present, 
we remain concerned that the percentage of virtual meetings held so far with interpretation remains 
relatively low. We call for further efforts 

backgrounds and promoting the equitable geographical representation of this staff.   
 
Mr. Chair,  
 
8.  The Group emphasizes that as long as the use of virtual platforms in intergovernmental processes 
be required, it should be observed the full and equal participation of all member states without 



discrimination. It must be assured that the representatives of member states can utilize on equal footing the 


